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The Honorable Patrick Penn, Chairperson 

House Committee on Legislative Modernization 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 218-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Penn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2313 by House Committee on Financial Institutions and 

Pensions 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2313 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2313 would prohibit state agencies from using any electronic device that is owned or 

issued to an employee to access an artificial intelligence platform of concern.  The bill would 

define “artificial intelligence platform of concern” to mean the artificial intelligence model known 

as DeepSeek or an artificial intelligence model that is controlled by a country of concern.  Any 

agencies that utilize an artificial intelligence platform would be required to delete accounts and no 

longer use the platform.  The provisions of the bill would not apply to state agencies using such 

platforms for law enforcement purposes or cybersecurity investigations.   

 

 The Office of Information Technology Services indicates enactment of the bill would not 

have a fiscal effect on the agency.  The Office notes that it is not aware of any state agencies using 

the technology described in the bill.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Brian Reiter, OITS  


